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Greetings from the board of  directors at Manitoba Foster Family 

Network. It has been an honor to serve on this board of  dedicated 

foster parents throughout the province. Our board consists of  

nine board members, two in Winnipeg, three in the south region 

and four in the northern region.  

If  you are a foster or kinship parent interested in helping the voice 

of  foster and kinship families be heard, we encourage you to 

contact our office for information on becoming a board director. 

At this time we are recruiting both in the Winnipeg and northern 

region. 

The Network has grown this past year with the opening of  the 

sub-office in Swan River. Our Executive Director and her staff  in 

both offices are available to answer any question you may have 

regarding training offered by The Network in your region.   

A thank you goes out to all that make this network what it is. We 

will continue to develop and improve resources to support the 

foster and kinship families throughout the province. Also, a big 

thank you to all foster and kinship parents for providing for our 

children who need you. 

   Marion Brading  

 President  
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As I write this we are in the midst of  Foster Family Week and so I would like to take 

this opportunity to offer thanks for the courageous work you do.  

 It is every human beings moral obligation to care for societyõs vulnerable children. As 

Kinship & Foster Parents you are at the forefront of  providing that care. You show 

the dedication and determination to step into a childõs life when they and their family 

are most vulnerable and provide a bridge of  support during what is undoubtedly a 

terrifying time. You give more than words; you live through and experience the 

challenges alongside the children in your care.  And when or if  the time comes for you 

to say goodbye to a child, you find the strength to repeat the cycle. You are truly 

amazing, and we are honored to work for you! 

In recent weeks Marion Brading ðMFFN Board President, Sharon Joyal ð MFFN 

Director and I travelled to British Columbia to take part in the Canadian Foster 

Family Association Conference. The Canadian Foster Family Association is a national 

organization with a mandate to speak as a collective voice for foster families 

throughout the country. MFFN participates to ensure that Manitoba foster parents 

voice is represented at the national level. If  you would like to read more about the 

CFFA check out their website at http://www.canadianfosterfamilyassociation.ca/ 

In the coming weeks the Board of  Directors and Staff  will be joining to work on 

updating our Strategic Plan, and vision for the future. The Network is a vital 

organization, and we are committed to do our very best to keep your organization 

strong and growing! 

So once again, on behalf  of  The Board and Staff  at Manitoba Foster Family Network 

thank you for the incredible work you do. 

 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Karaim 

Executive Director 
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Stepping forward to offer your home as a kinship or foster parent offers many opportunities for parents to 

learn and grow.  You become engaged in working with a child and family service agency. You also develop 

awareness of the many challenges families with a child in care may face. You are exposed to a larger picture 

of the complexities of why children come into care, and the challenges and rewards involved with returning 

those children back to their family of origin. 

 

Often parents identify at the start of their kinship/foster journey, they feel they parented their own children 

successfully and therefore believe they are well equipped to raise a child in care. One of the sharpest learning 

curves most kinship and foster parents experience is realizing that the parenting they provide must be 

accountable. This means they must be able to clearly describe their parenting practices to the social worker. 

Without proper training many quickly find that they are poorly prepared, or feel unsupported to be an 

accountable parent.  

 

To help empower Kinship and Foster parents to be respected members of the childõs professional care team, 

The Network has developed training that strengthens a parentõs ability to be aware of, and clearly 

communicate their particular approaches, strategies, tools and skills they have learned to use. This is so 

important because when a parent can  clearly describe their parenting strategies to social workers, respite 

workers, schools and supportive resources this greatly improves the chances of long term success for a child.  

 

If you are interested in participating in our trainings you can view our schedule posted on our website.  The 

training schedules follow a seasonal pattern; Fall sessions runs from mid-September to the first week of 

December; Winter sessions from mid-January to the third week of March and the Spring session from mid- 

April to the first week of June. 

 

The training sessions are offered in several regions of the province, often at the request of a group of 

Kinship and Foster parents in that region or by CFS agencies. Trainings are typically offered during the week 

either during the day or evening, often at the times requested or suggested by the interested participants. We 

are planning our Winter session schedule now, if you have a suggestion for location and time, please call 204-

940-1280 or email manfost@mffn.ca. 

 

Brad Wright  & 

Terri McNaughton-Wright  
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The North has been busy! 

Between all the celebrations, the grand opening, forum and training sessions we have been excited to connect 

with families, community members and agencies. Thank you to all who continue to support The Manitoba 

Foster Family Network we truly are about ~fostering connections~ in the fostering world. Please stay 

connected to our website for up-coming events and trainings, or contacts us by  

e-mail, phone or Facebook. 

Charlotte.Sauder@mffn.ca,  cell # 204-731-0571, main office # 204-940-1280 

Grand Opening of  our 

new sub-office 

 621 Main Street Swan 

River,  

Manitoba 

The Manitoba Foster Family Network was happy to be part of celebrating Aboriginal Days!! 

 MYS in Thompson invited The Manitoba Foster Family Network to attend their celebration this 

summeréWe enjoyed visiting the families, watching the dancers, seeing all the games and eating great food 

Swan River Parade & 

FASD Walk in The Pas 
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The Manitoba Foster  Family Network is pleased 

to introduce you to our newest staff member: 

   

Hi,  

My name is Craig Collins and I recently joined The 

Network  as a Southern Community Development 

Worker .My main focus will be to enhance he 

already existing  Peer Support Program and assist 

in developing and the delivery of competency 

based training to Peer Support Providers and 

caregivers. 

I bring a  wealth of experience to this position 

having worked in a variety of capacities in the 

Manitoba Child Welfare System this past 22 years.  

I started as a youth care worker and group home 

supervisor in Thompson back in the 90õs.  Since 

then I have been working primarily with foster 

parents;  with B&L Resources from 2003 ð 2009 

initially as a Case manager then as a licensed foster 

home.  From  2007 ð 2017 I worked with Metis 

CFCS as a Resource Development Social Worker 

whereby I supported a large group of foster homes 

located mainly in the SE portion of Manitoba.   

One intangible I do bring to the Network is my 

belief that foster parents and kinship parents are 

the hardest working segment of our Child Welfare 

System.  Moving forward I believe foster and 

kinship care will continue to play a critical role in 

caring for Manitobaõs Children-In-Care. 

I am very pleased to join the Network and be part 

of the growth the Network is currently 

experiencing.   

I live just South of Winnipeg near Landmark, Mb 

with my wife of 19 years (Denise), my 17 year old 

son (William), and our pet dog Bryleigh. 

{ƻ ŦŀǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƛǎŎŀƭ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ aŀƴƛǘƻōŀ 

CƻǎǘŜǊ CŀƳƛƭȅ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ Ƙŀǎ 

ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ рлл ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ 

ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΗ aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ 

Ŏŀƭƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜŜǊ 

ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƭƛƴŜΦ ¢ƘŜ tŜŜǊ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ 

tǊƻǾƛŘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ 

ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 

ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǾƛƴŎŜ ƻŦ 

aŀƴƛǘƻōŀΦ /ŀƭƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ƭƛǾŜ 

aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ CǊƛŘŀȅ уΥол ŀƳ ς 

пΥол ǇƳΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΣ ƻƴ 

ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘǎΣ 

ǾƻƛŎŜƳŀƛƭǎ ƭŜŦǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 

ƭƛƴŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǳƴǘƛƭ фΥлл ǇƳΦ  

 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ 

ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻǳǊ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŀǘ 

 нлп-фпл-мнул ƻǊ ǘƻƭƭ ŦǊŜŜ ŀǘ  

м-усс-пру-рсрл ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ 

ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ tŜŜǊ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  
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Our final of three forums in partnership with the Office of the Childrenõs Advocate to present On the 

Edge Between Two Worlds took place in Ste Anne, MB on May 25th. Some valuable insight was 

collected from the group in attendance. The Manitoba Foster Family Network officially released their 

report in response to that written by the Office of the Childrenõs Advocate at the end of September. If 

you have not yet received a copy of our report and would like one, please let us know at 204-940-1280 or 

manfost@mffn.ca and we will make arrangements to get it to you. 

 

We would like to extend a huge thank you to Ainsley Krone, from the Office of the Childrenõs Advocate, 

and Dr. Marlyn Bennett for presenting the synopsis of On the Edge Between Two Worlds as well our 

South area board members (Cathy Wiebe, Linda Ens, Patti Skirzyk, and Sharon Joyal) for organizing the 

forum.  The Manitoba Foster Family Network would also like to show its appreciation to Bigway Foods 

(for donating the soda pop which was served with lunch) and those who provided material for our 

resource tables: First Nations Education, Marijke Vonderbank at Southern Health, and Zensations.  

 

The Ste. Anne forum also hosted our AGM. At the AGM, we said our goodbye to longtime President of 

the board, Cathy Wiebe. Though she has retired from her position on the board, she remains actively 

involved in the fostering community and has plans to continue her education. We would like to express 

our gratitude for everything Cathy has contributed to the Manitoba Foster Family Network in her years 

of involvement. As of AGM, our new Board of Directors for the 2017-2018 fiscal year are: Marion 

Brading (President, North); Robyne Pollon (Member at Large, North); Patti Skirzyk (Vice President, 

South); Linda Ens (Treasurer/Secretary, South); Sharon Joyal (Member at Large, South); and Tonni 

DuMoulin (Vice President, Winnipeg). 

 

The CFFA and BCFFPA National Annual Conference was held in Whistler, B.C. the 3rd to 7th of 

October, 2017. This was the 50th Anniversary of the BCFFPA. The workshops were very interesting. 

The one workshop called, Finding Purpose, was facilitated by a young man who lives with FAS, as he 

told the story of his life, his struggles and how he overcame it gave a clearer vision and understanding 

of the challenges  FAS children deal with daily.  

The CFFA board has seen many changes this past year. The Bylaws have been re-written as well as the 

Strategic Plan for 2017-2020. The President, Kevin Harris, is steering the board to an active role 

in partnership with provincial and territorial members as a collective voice for foster families across 

Canada.  
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On September 27th, we held our first forum as part of the Parent Wisdom Project. Once again 

partnering with the Office of the Childrenõs Adovcate to tour Manitoba, we are working to collect the 

invaluable voices of kinship and foster parents at our next round of forums. While the Child Welfare 

system can sometimes feel like it pits natural families against foster families, the best care for children 

and youth includes the wisdom and participation of all adults who care for them ,and the Parent 

Wisdom Project sets out to gather each of those voices. Thank you Justine Grain and Naomi Corder 

of the Office of the Childrenõs Advocate for making everyone feel comfortable and facilitating 

conversations. We canõt wait to see what comes out of this project! 

The Manitoba Foster Family Network would like to express its appreciation to the following 

organization for donating door prizes: Northern Rainbows End, Pharmasave, Nasselquist Jeweler, and 

Ormiston Florist. The Parent Child Coalition donated some resource bags to be handed out to 

participants. We also had resource tables on mental health and online safety (both put together by the 

Northern Health Region), FASD (Insight Program), addictions (AFM), sexual health (Play it Safer 

Network). Our Family Fun Night was held the evening before the forum (Septmeber 26th) and 

included a kidõs talent show and cotton candy, as well as face painting, drumming and dancing by the 

Cultural Program at the Flin Flon Friendship Centre. We are extremely grateful for their participation. 

The Manitoba Foster Family Network will host a total of three kinship/foster parent forums. The 

second one will be in Winnipeg in winter 2018 and the third will be in Brandon in late spring 2018. 

Dates and locations to be announced. 

The Office of the Childrenõs Advocate is also partnering with other organizations to obtain the voices 

of other individuals that work with the children in care as well as their natural families. For more 

information about these forums, please contact the Office of the Childrenõs Advocate at  

204-988-7440. 
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We want to thank the kinship and foster parents who sat down with us over the summer to review and improve 

our Basic Level training material. We held sessions in both our Swan River and  Winnipeg offices. Their input 

and time was appreciated and very helpful. Over the summer months we integrated what they told us through 

their feedback into our newly revised training material and produced the third rewrite of our Basic Level 

kinship and foster parent sessions. We hope to continue this pattern as it is our belief the training material we 

offer should reflect the needs of kinship/foster parents. Next summer we will again be connecting with 

participants and inviting them to get involved in sharing their thoughts. 

 

Our longtime volunteer Beverly Johnson, has had to retire her beloved clothing exchange program. Thank you, 

Bev, for your countless hours spent organizing the clothing exchange every month.  

 

As we just recently celebrated Foster and Kinship Week we would like to further congratulate all those who 

step forward to help a child and their family. What you offer is extraordinary in nature. You are willing to open 

your home, place your parenting under scrutiny, and stretch the bounds of your own family to support the 

reunification of a family which needs your understanding and care. Hats off to you as you demonstrate daily 

and at times well into the night, what caring is all about. 
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